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Board of Directors Meeting

February 25, 2015
Vice President Jason Howarth called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of Jay Heelon and Garry Murphy.   
SECRETARY
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the minutes of the meeting January 21, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
John Johnson filling in for Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from the Lions Club for waiver of hall rental.
2. From John Cullen requesting change from Regular to Limited.
3. From Thomas Mitchell requesting Reg. A to Reg. AB.
4. From Sean Casey requesting Reg. A to Reg. AB.

5. From LGH requesting waiver of hall rental for 2/27/15.

6. From Donna Adams requesting waiver of hall rental for 4/3/15.

7. From Lowell High promoting advertising in there program.

8. From Saint Michael School looking for donation for their auction.

9. From Valley Collaborative looking for Scholarship donation.

10. From Colleen Barry requesting donation for Dana Farber Cancer.

11. From Andrew McCabe requesting donation for Roberts Field renovation.

John presented the following application for Junior membership: Jeremy Kulis 

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Griffin, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

John presented the following applications for Youth membership: Eric Roy, Brett LePoer and Matthew Draper.
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Jason Howarth, to approve the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

John presented a letter from Bill Bailey requesting Leave of Absence.

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Brian Campbell to approve LOA. Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Gary Walsh to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting a decrease in profit mostly due to an increase in electricity of $16,000 over last year. Brian stated he would have Sean make a call to verify that the recent electric bills are accurate. 
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account  $34,387; Payroll Account $3,021; Money Market Account $275,095; Stabilization Account $5,124. Total Cash $317,627.

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

EVENTS

TRIVIA – 2/6

TAKE TWO – 2/21

NASCAR – 2/22

TRIVIA – 3/6

ST. PATRICK’S DAY PARTY – 3/8

WINE GLASS PAINTING  - 3/20

WINE TASTING/JEFF HARDY BAND -3/27

TRIVIA – 4/3

FITCHES BREW BAND (UPSTAIRS) – 4/18

REPAIRS (PENDING)

LEAK IN KITCHEN

AWNING

STEAM ROOM WALL AND VENT

REPAIRS (COMPLETED)

CEILING IN UPSTAIRS HALL & ENTRY

VENT IN MEN’S ROOM LOCKER ROOM
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the House Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Any activity on the course is expected to be delayed by a couple weeks more than normal due to the quantity of snow on the ground.

2. Jim Mello is on light duty and is no longer collecting from Workman’s Comp.
3. Discussion of a practice area has been put aside until land boundary issue is resolved.

4. Jack is looking to purchase a used “second cut” mower for $8k to replace existing 20 year old mower. 

5. Reminder to repair all ball marks and obey cart signs.



Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. Gary presented the 2015 tournament schedule which he stated was approved by Jack Hassett. 
2. The Vaughn Cup will be played at Mount Pleasant this year against Long Meadow and not Exeter as in the past.
3. The board met with Donna Foley, Donna McMahon and Dana King to discuss the Woman’s City Tournament being held at Mount Pleasant this year. The board is considering several requests from the committee and will report back to them within a week. 

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Website Committee. He stated that the email blasts may be reduced slightly over the next few weeks as activity would be slowing slightly.   
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Communications  Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
Affinity Lighting – John Griffin stated he was expecting quotes from Sean for electrical contractors to upgrade lighting fixtures at the club to achieve future savings.
Sound System – Jason got a new quote for upgrading the sound system but the upgrade and discussion was set aside for future consideration.
NEW BUSINESS
A discussion took place to create a job description for the Club Manager now that we have a new club manager in place. 
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Mark Duffy, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:44p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, March 18th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








John F. Johnson for Garry Murphy
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